GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

5/5/08

Minutes of Meeting

I. Bike to Work Week
Tim reported that we are set for Friday to meet with the Mayor or the Police Chief. Peter Wilburn will be meeting with the police officers for Bike Law Enforcement talk on Thursday from 0900 to 1200.  There will also be a free bike check table setup and manned by the local shops for Monday through Wednesday at noon. 

II. Savanna Beach Trip, David Sutton Memorial
Jay reported the estimated turnout was 75-90 riders for the event. There were no injuries. One minor fall, but the cyclist finished the ride.  The weather was great for the event.

III. Yahoo Group Policy
Tim put to the group the question about what is our policy for letting people advertise on the Yahoo Group. Lively discussion pursued but the group could not come to agreement. Tim took the action item to put together guidelines and report back to the group. 

IV. Lights for Life 
Tim reported that Michelle is doing a fantastic job on giving the project life. There was a motion passed that the BOD gives her autonomy and lets here run with it.

V. Website
General discussion on the lack of progress on web updates by Kirk. Seems he is being fully utilized with paying clients. Jay will take the action item to review canned web site applications to fit our needs and report back to BOD.

VI. President Bush
Tim reported that the president will be in the area to do a speech at Furman. He is a known mountain biker and the idea of having him ride at Paris Mountain was being championed by someone in the area.  Paris Mountain said no thanks, to disruptive, security….

VII. Summer Picnic
Seems to be a lack of detail in this event scheduled for August 9. Sally will take the action item to contact Dave Proctor and flesh it out for the BOD.

VIII. Cleveland Park Wednesday Night Rides
Steve reported that 4 people showed up for the last one of the season. The program was well received by the attendees. He went over the LAB course outline.  Steve thinks we should do it again but give it more publicity the next time.

IX. Donaldson
Seems the C-Group is in need of some basic riding rules of etiquette. Jimmy will talk to Joe Sullivan to see if Joe will step up and educate the newbies.

X. Time Trials
Bo reported all is on track for the first ride to occur on 5/8. The computer entry has been tested. They will need a list of membership showing who has the family plan for the event.  

XI. City Council Meeting of April 14 
Tim and Jay that over 30 cyclist showed up for the meeting, it was a very positive event for the cycling community and we got some press out of it.

XII. May Club Meeting

David reported that all is on track to have Pat McCallion speak at the next 
XIII.  Next Meeting

June 2, 2008 at 6:30 and be held at Frodo’s in the Cherrydale Plaza, next to Atlanta Bread.


